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Principal’s Report 

GRIP Leadership Conference 
Last week our school captains and parliamentarians 
attended a leadership training day in Griffith. The day was 
run by GRIP Leadership, an independent organisation that 
exists to train and develop leaders. The day focused on the 
following areas – How to Grow as a Leader, Bye Bye Bullying, 
People to Influence and Traffic Light Leadership. These practical 
workshops have given our students the knowledge and skills 
to positively influence younger students, their peers and 
teachers and to establish core values to continually learn 
and grow.  Our school leaders will implement their 
newfound skills and goals to develop a vision for the future 
of our school and indeed their own life journey. Thank you 
to Mrs Cullenward for supporting this opportunity for our 
student leaders.  

Positive Social Skills 
Children who are good at making and keeping friends use 
positive social skills. Parents, carers and staff help children 
learn positive social skills by guiding them as young children, 
being positive examples for children to follow and providing 
opportunities for play where children can practise their 
skills. Key social skills that help with friendships include 
cooperation, communication, empathy, emotional control 
and responsibility. All children go through friendship 
conflicts at some stage of their schooling. Encourage and 
discuss with your child some positive social skills and 
behaviours to use when this occurs – taking turns, asking 
questions, refusing to join in negative behaviours, following 
the rules of the game, cooperating and playing fair.  

 

Parliament Fundraising 
This Thursday our parliamentarians will be holding a Footy 
Colours Day to raise money for the Year 6 gift to the 
school.  Students are asked to come dressed in the colours 
of their favourite football team whether it is in rugby league, 
AFL, rugby or soccer.  

Assessments and Reports 
The teachers at Hay PS have been very busy over the past 
few weeks collecting assessment data and beginning the 
process of writing student reports. They are pleased with 
the progress each student has made and look forward to 
celebrating their achievements.  Reports will go home on 
Friday 23rd June, with Parent Teacher Interviews taking 
place the following week during Week 10. The mid-year 
report will give each child a grade for each key learning area, 
as well as an assessment of each child’s effort in class. The 
descriptors of learning used in our reports are self-
explanatory describing where each student is in relation to 
their grade expectation. I urge all parents to attend these 
interviews as they are a part of our reporting process, as 
well as a great opportunity to meet with your child’s 
teacher and discuss any concerns you may have. 

District Cross Country 
We have a very enthusiastic and keen team participating in 
the District Cross Country this Friday in Deniliquin. Thank 
you to our resident cross country trainer, Mrs Houston, 
who has trained these students daily over the past few 
weeks. We wish you all the best! 

Have a great week! 

Carol Oataway 

Principal 

“Flourish to the end” 

Hay Public School 
Phone  02 6993 1270 
Fax   02 6993 1779 
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Assembly 

9th June 

12.30 

School Hall 

All Welcome 

SCHOOL 
RULES 

I can do my best. 

I can respect all 
people. 

I can respect all 
property. 

I can be in the right 
place. GRIP Leadership 
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STAR STUDENT  
AWARDS 

KZ  Alana Lauer 

1S  Bellajean Giddins 

1/2B  Monica Smithers 

2/3CM  Miranda Griffiths 

3/4RK  Milly Deacon 

4H  Isobella Murray 

5J  Roree Moorhouse 

6SC  Skye Lilburne 

6P  Katie Howard 

School Rule Awards 
I can do my best   Dean Skinner 

I can be in the right place Andrew Darlow 

I can respect all people   Darci Masters 

I can respect all property Blake Cox 

 

 

 

All students entering Kindergarten at Hay Public School in 
2018 are invited to participate in our ‘Ready, Set, Kinder!’ 
education program each Wednesday from 9:15 am to 3:00 
pm in Terms 3 and 4 to undertake learning and 
familiarisation activities and to experience aspects of 
school life. This is an opportunity for them to explore and 
play in a new learning environment and will assist in 
helping them feel happy, safe and secure. 

All children who are eligible to commence school in 2018 
and are planning on enrolling at Hay Public School will 
have access to this program.  

To reserve a place in the Ready, Set, Kinder! Program 
please call at the office to collect an enrolment package or 
call on 02 6993 1270 and we will reserve place and post 
application. 

Mathematics Circus Skills 

Students at Hay Public School participated in the 
Mathematics Circus Skills performance last 

Tuesday in the school hall. 
From all reports the children had a great time. 
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Coming Events/ Sporting Dates 

1st June Footy Colours Day 

2nd June District Cross Country—Deni 

6th June Rugby Clinics (3-6) - Hay 

9th June Netball Knockout– Hay 

13th June UNSW Writing Comp 
15th June Riverina Cross Country– 
    Gundagai 

30th June NAIDOC Day 

  Last Day Term 2 

17th July Staff Development Day 

18th July   Students Return to School 

Sports News 
Mortimer Shield. 
In Week 4, girls and boys from Stage 3 travelled to Griffith 
to play in the Mortimer Shield. 
Everyone played exceptionally well and had a great time.  
The boys results were: 
Game One – Win over Griffith Small Schools 26-6 (try 
scorers were Jack Headon, Paula Vula 2, Lachlan Clark and 
Will Simpson. Lachlan Clark and Will Simpson converting)  
Game Two – Loss to Darlington Point 22-6 (try scorer 
Paul Vula, conversion by Isaac Gardiner) 
Game Three – Loss to Beelbangera 28-8 (try scorers 
Anthony Jones and Jack Headon) 
The results for the girls were: 
Game One – Win over Lake Cargelligo 4-0 (try scorer 
was Skye Lilburne) 
Game Two – Loss to Yenda 4-0  
Game Three – Win over Hanwood 28-4 (try scorers 
Darci Masters, Skye Lilburne 3, Lucy Shea, Ayesha Headon 
and Mackenzie Dawson) 
Thank you to Mr and Mrs Brettschneider  and parents for 
helping with the transport, and a great big thank you to 
Ben Gardiner for coaching the boys! 
Report by Lucy Shea 
NSWPSSA Australia Rules Football 
Jack Headon represented our school, the Deniliquin 
District PSSA and the Riverina region at the State AFL 
Carnival in Parkes last week. 
Results: 
Riverina 3.3.21 defeated Sydney West 1.6.12 
Mackillop 8.8.56 defeated Riverina 1.0.6 
Riverina 4.4.28 defeated CIS 0.2.2 
Riverina 9.6.60 defeated Sydney North 1.1.7 
Riverina 3.5.23 defeated CIS 2.1.13 
Riverina 3.7.25 defeated Mackillop 3.6.24 in the final. 
Congratulations, Jack, on your performance and on being a 
member of a victorious Riverina team at a State Carnival. 
WHAT AN EXPERIENCE! 

District Cross Country 
The District Cross Country will be held this Friday in 
Denilquin. 33 children will represent our school in this 
event at Memorial Park, commencing at 10.00am. Our 
team will be managed by Mrs Houston and Miss Hicks. 
Permission notes have been issued and need to be 
returned to the front office by TOMORROW. 
The Regional Cross Country will be held at Gundagai on 
Thursday 15th June. 
Rugby League Clinics 
Andrew Herbert (CRL Development Officer) will return 
on Tuesday  6th June to conduct clinics for Stage 2 and 3 
children. 
Athletics Rotations 
Athletics rotations finish this week for Stage 1 (8 years) 
and Stage 2 students.  Children will rotate through two 
activities each Thursday afternoon (discus, shotput, long 
jump and high jump) over a period of four weeks. Parental 
assistance would be greatly appreciated. 
Stage 3 Sport will focus on netball, soccer and sprinting. 
2 Hay FM 
Thanks to Bailey Caughey and Mackenzie Dawson for 
presenting our sports report on 2 Hay FM last Friday. 

 
 

Year1 - Year 2     3.15 to 4pm 

Year 3 - Year 3     3.15 to 4.30pm 

Donations of food for afternoon tea is most welcome. 

Bookclub Issue 4 
Due 18th June 

NSWPSSA AFL 
Tom Davies, (left, son of Andrew Davies Hay) and Jack 
Headon right with team mates, Miller Fitzpatrick and 
Charlie Hillier (Deni) at State AFL. 
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HAY  PUBLIC SCHOOL CANTEENHAY  PUBLIC SCHOOL CANTEENHAY  PUBLIC SCHOOL CANTEEN 

Canteen List  
available on 

Canteen Birthday Cup 
Cake Orders $25.00 

PARENT ONLINE PAYMENT (POP)  

Did you know that you can make payments to your 
child’s school online? 

We have launched a new online payment portal linked to 
your school’s website to make it easier for you to pay for 
school related payments. This is a secure payment page 
hosted by Westpac which enables parents to pay online by 
using either VISA, MasterCard or debit card..  

What expenses can be paid online? 
Voluntary School Contributions 
Subject Contributions 
Excursions 
Sport 
Creative and Practical Arts 
Sales to Students 
Other 

When? 
This payment method is available now. 

How? 
Log onto School site at www.hay-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 
Click on “Make a Payment” and follow the prompts to make 
a payment via Visa or MasterCard. 

NO DIRECT ONLINE DEPOSITS NOW ACCEPTED. 

DONATION FOR CLOTHING POOL. 
Donations of uniforms are urgently needed 
for our clothing pool. 
Families urgently require:- 
 navy jumpers - especially larger sizes.  
 blue shirts 
 tunics/ summer dresses/pants & 

shorts 
Your donations would be greatly 
appreciated.  

FREE  SCHOOL DENTAL CLINIC 
AT  THE  HAY 

COMMUNITY HEALTH  CENTRE 

PH: 1800 450 046  
0-18yrs– bring Medicare Card

HPS Payment Coupon 
Once a year  payment Covers fees and 

performances 

Name:_________________________ 

Total Payment $_______________ 

Payment to yellow box in front office 
or by Parents Online Payments on website 

Fees  

General Contribution $30.00 

Subject Fees $25.00 

Life Education  

(1st—3rd August) 

$10.00  

Performances  

SCHOOL EXCURSIONS  

KINDER               (Tuesday 12th September ) 

Altina Wildlife Park  $40.00 

STAGE 1           (Wednesday 13th September ) 

Griffith Regional Theatre  $40.00 

STAGE 2       (Tues 29th to Wed 30th August ) 

Lake Mungo & Swan Hill  $150.00 

Canberra $450.00 

Students have been invoiced. 
Parents are encouraged to begin making regular 

payments via front office or Parent Online 
Payment portal. 

STAGE 3        (Tues 17th Oct to Fri  20th Oct) 


